
Fairview Town Council Meeting 
May 17, 2011 

6:30 p.m. 
Continuation of Recessed Meeting on May 9, 2011 

 
 

Mayor Long opened the meeting, as a continuation of the May 9, 2011 Council Meeting which was recessed. 
 
All members of the Council were present.  Others present:  Joe McCollum, Attorney; Ed Humphries, Land Use 
Administrator/Clerk and Darrell Baucom, Financial Officer. 
 
The purpose of the recessed meeting was to have a joint meeting with the Planning Board (and any citizens) to hear Dr. 
Paul Friday’s presentation discussing the Town’s recent Citizen Survey. 
 
Mayor Long asked Phil Thomas, Chairman of the Planning Board to open the Planning Board Meeting. 
 
Dr. Paul Friday of RTS gave the results of the recent survey with a PowerPoint presentation. 
 
Note:  A copy of the survey and PowerPoint presentation is available in the Clerk’s office. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Mayor Long asked that a motion be made to hold a Public Hearing on June 13, 2011 for the proposed Fairview 2011-12 
Budget. 
 
Bill Thomas made the motion to call a Public Hearing to hear public comments at the June 13, 2011 meeting on the 
proposed Fairview 2011-12 Budget @ 7:00pm.  Bradley Purser seconded the motion.  Councilmen Thomas, Haigler, 
Clontz and Purser voted yes. 
 
Joe McCollum, Town Attorney, discussed NC Senate Bill #646 which could have an effect on Fairview, if passed by the NC 
Legislature. The bill has heard one reading and has been sent to committee.  The bill states what services a town would 
provide due to annexation.  A part of the bill (Section 13) states that towns must provide a certain level of service or they 
could lose their charter. 
 
 
Bradley Purser made a motion to amend the agenda.  B.B. Haigler seconded the motion.  Councilmen Thomas, Clontz, 
Purser and Haigler voted yes. 
 
Bradley Purser made a motion requesting that Ed Humphries, Town Clerk, attend the Budget Workshop on May 30, 2011.  
B.B. Haigler seconded the motion.  Mayor Long stated that she was against the motion.  Councilmen Haigler, Clontz, 
Purser and Thomas voted yes. 
 
B.B. Haigler made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jerry Clontz seconded the motion.  Councilmen Haigler, Clontz, 
Thomas and Purser voted yes.   
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
________________________________  _______________________________ 
Ed Humphries     Elizabeth Long 
Land Use Administrator / Town Clerk  Mayor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Approved this 13 day of June, 2011. 


